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Minutes of the Working Group Meeting

16 October 2014, New Inn, Huby, 7.30pm

1. Present:

Richard Todd (Chair), Kathryn Wallis, Rachel Marshall, Gary Dunning, Terry Wolf, Paul Jackson and Val Burnham.
2. Apologies
Guy Redfern, Roger Teare
3. Declaration of interests
Gary Dunning, Rachel Marshall, Terry Wolf (Agenda Item 7 Site Assessment)
4. Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the meeting of 29/09/14 were accepted as a correct record.
5. Matters arising (not elsewhere on agenda)
	Action
	Status

	C/fwd: Publish all comments on the village website 
	Completed

	C/fwd: Write to Beki on behalf of the Parish Council to thank her for her contribution.
	Completed - tbc

	C/fwd: Update the HNP Project Plan
	Cannot do more on this at the moment

	C/fwd: Full budget update to be prepared for next meeting
	C/fwd – Guy 

	Draft a vision statement
	Partly done – Richard to feedback to Terry re draft

	Circulate the eligible members asking for their willingness to be involved in the ranking process and to confirm the date and venue for the working meeting.
	Completed – sub-group set up

	Site assessment sub-group to  agree what should be in the draft plan for consultation in terms of housing provision/suitable sites
	Completed

	Those not eligible for site assessment to produce the policy intentions section of the draft plan 
	Completed

	Send draft report to Mike Dando for comments prior to printing
	To do w/c 20/10/14

	Consider adding something into the profile section at the start of the final report lack of feedback re economic development.
	Not needed at present

	Ensure that the old posters are removed/replaced with fresh ones
	Forms part of discussion re draft plan consultation


6. Project Plan review
No further action on this at present as can’t really go any further until we know the timescales for the Public Inquiry outcome.
7. Budget update
The new Parish Clerk has now produced a draft income/expenditure report, but this needs to be checked before full discussion by the working group. 
Action: Guy to review draft and final income/expenditure account will be presented to the next meeting.
8. Site Assessment – Report back on Stage 2
The sub-group has met and the ranking process completed, using the format provided by Mike Dando at Planning Aid. A draft summary report was shared with the group. There is more work needed to check the work done so far for consistency and accuracy to ensure it is fully robust before making the findings public. The sub-group was thanked for their hard work on this.

Action: 

· Paul to review the work to date for overall consistency or any glaring errors.
· The sub-group to meet 8pm on 03/11/14 at Val’s house to finalise the ranking outcomes. Feedback will be sought from Mike Dando about the robustness of the process – Paul will liaise with Mike re appropriate timing and whether or not he is needed at a meeting.
· Once everything is finally agreed, each landowner will be sent the results for their particular site.

· The final summary ranking sheet will be shared as part of the public consultation process.

9. Outline plan for consultation – content

The draft produced was discussed in detail and some amendments suggested. A broad brush vision was produced, but this is likely to need more work. Broadly speaking members agreed with the draft policy intentions produced by the sub-group. 

There was some discussion about whether there should be any policy intentions around traffic and transport, given the large number of concerns expressed during the consultation process. The group were unable to identify any policy intentions that were legitimately planning issues rather than highways ones.
There was a good discussion about how to incorporate the range of options coming out of the site assessment process for housing. It was agreed that we need to have a bit more detail in this section about the background and how/why these options have been presented. The overview should include:

· Consultation evidence – e.g. most people want the village to remain about the same size without any significant housing development; people keen to retain village feel etc.

· Results of the housing survey – quite low numbers of houses needed

· HDC’s upward revision of housing need across the district means that every community, including Huby, will be expected to provide their fair share of new housing, including affordable housing. It is suggested that, for Huby, this will equate to approximately 15 – 20 houses, of which at least 3 – 5 are affordable.

· Outline of the site assessment process that has been undertaken – landowners invited to put sites forward for consideration – 11 were received. A strict site assessment process was followed, using guidance sent to us by Planning Aid advisor. This process involves looking at a number of factors which are used by planners to decide if a potential development site is suitable. The assessment notes if there are any issues or major or minor constraints attached to each of these factors. These have all been collated and those without major constraints have been included in this draft plan for consultation.
· It is not expected that all of these sites will be included in the final Neighbourhood Plan – this draft plan is intended to stimulate a community debate to help identify the most favoured sites.

We may also wish to include the formula for community contributions developers must provide and how these are able to be used – there was some debate about this, but most seemed to feel it could be useful. We also discussed if/how/should the additional contribution promised by Whitfield homes be included in the draft plan. Members generally felt that it wasn’t appropriate as the site has so many major constraints attached to it. [please see cover note for an additional suggestion]
Action:
· Richard to review the draft vision statement and send any amendments to Terry by 19/10/14

· Terry to make the suggested amendments to the policy intention section.

· Richard to check that the three sites identified for Green Space Designation actually meet the criteria. (Terry to send him the document needed.)

· Paul to draft the housing section by 21/10/14 based on what was agreed at the meeting.

· Terry to collate the final draft and send to Mike Dando for comments by 22/10/14.

· Terry to liaise with Rachel whilst away re any further amendments needed following MD’s comments. Rachel to organise layout and printing if needed before Terry’s return.
10.  Promotion activity for consultation on draft report

The timescales for producing the report and how and when consultation should occur were discussed in some detail. On balance, members felt that the report should be released before the Public Inquiry (eg first or second week in December), but that the main consultation events should take place in January 2015 to enable people to give the outline draft plan proper consideration.

The consultation process to include:
· Copy of the draft plan distributed to each household/business/other stakeholders in Huby together with a feedback questionnaire (by early - mid December). Envelopes with a Freepost reply will be attached for responses. 
· Posters displayed locally on how to feedback views (by late November)
· Information about the draft outline plan and the consultation process to be included in December’s Huby Voice

· Two events (Exhibition/workshop/public meeting) with fuller details of evidence, site or housing options etc. to be held in January, ideally mid-week at one of the village pubs and on a Saturday at the Village Hall.
· A reminder card on how to feedback to be distributed to all households/stakeholders at the beginning of January.

Once this consultation is completed we can then take an informed decision about when/how to move forward with the final plan following the Public Inquiry and LDF review process.
Actions:
· Detailed planning of content of publicity and events to be agreed at the next working group meeting.

11. Any other business
There was a short discussion about the interest being shown in setting up a Community Shop following the Barker family’s sad recent bereavement and their wish to retire from running the shop as a private concern. There may be some implications for the drafting of some of the policies in these circumstances.
12. Date of next meeting
Thursday 13th November, 8pm, New Inn
Action points from Meeting 16/10/14
	Action
	Who is to do
	Timescale

	C/fwd: Full budget update to be prepared for next meeting
	Guy
	Before next meeting

	Site assessment ranking to be checked and signed off
	Paul to lead
	Before next meeting

	Draft vision statement to be finalised
	Richard
	By 19/10/14

	Green space designation eligibility to be confirmed
	Richard
	By 21/10/14

	Draft outline consultation document to be finalised and sent to Mike Dando for comments
	Terry/Paul
	By 21/10/14
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